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“est. 1871” 

 

BAPTISM  
 

Scheduled every Sunday at 
1:15pm. Baptism preparation class 

is required. Call 636-240-3721  
ext 235 to register. 

 
CHRISTIAN MARRIAGE 

 

Those preparing for marriage 
should contact the parish office six 
months in advance. One party 
must be a registered member of 
Assumption and living an active, 
practicing Catholic life. Contact 
Angie at the Parish Office, xt 235. 

 
ANOINTING OF THE SICK 

 

Please call the Parish Office 
636-240-3721 

RITE of CHRISTIAN  
 INITIATION of ADULTS 

 

(RCIA) Process through which 
adults are initiated into the 
Catholic Church by Baptism or 
Profession of Faith.  For more 
information, call Missy Lowrey 
314-630-3983. 

FUNERALS 
 

Please call the Parish Office 
636-240-3721 

CONFIRMATION 
 

Preparation begins in  
September for all stu-
dents who are entering 
8th grade.  Please con-
tact Ann Marie Quan at  
636-240-1020 for more 
information.   

FIRST COMMUNION 
 

Preparation begins in  
September for all stu-
dents who are entering 
2nd grade.  Please con-
tact Ann Marie Quan at 
636-240-1020.   

 

RITE of CONFESSION 

 

Weekdays 7:30 - 7:50am Church 
Saturdays 4:00 - 4:45pm Church 
Or by appointment 

 
 
 
 

May you find Christ here . . . May you bring Christ to the world  

Sacraments and Parish Information 

  

Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

December 26, 2021 
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403 N. Main St. O’Fallon, 
MO 63366 
www.assumptionbvm.org 
 
  

Assumption Staff 
636.240.3721   Ext: 

 
 

Pastor 
242 Rev. Nick Kastenholz 
nicholaskastenholz@archstl.org 
 

 

Senior Associate Pastor 
226 Msgr. William Mc Cumber 
wmccumber@archstl.org  
 

In Residence 
Rev. Patrick Russell 
 
 

Deacons 
Dcn. Fred Volansky 
Dcn. Bill Walbridge (Retired) 
Dcn. Richard Tadlock 
   deaconrichard@charter.net 
 

Parish Manager 
225 Mark Vogt 
mvogt.abvm@gmail.com  
 
 

Director of Stewardship &   
Liturgy 
247 Jeannette Hamann 
abvmjeannette@yahoo.com 
 
 

Parish Secretary 
221 Peggy Brewer 
Bulletin Announcements: 
peggy.assumption@yahoo.com 
(by Tuesdays at 9:00am) 
 

 

Bookkeeper 
234 Mary Knapp 
 

Director of Religious  
Education and PSR Director 
328 Anne Marie Quan  
636.240.1020  
 

 

Baptism/Wedding Coordinator 
235  Angie Gloriod 
 

Director of Youth Ministry 
243 Becky Whitaker 
becky.assumptionlt@gmail.com 
 

Director of Music Ministry 
326 Parker Bishop 
parker.assumptionmusic@gmail.com 
 
 

Parish Day School/Preschool 
Principal: Dr. Patricia Hensley 
636.240.4474 
 

Child Safety Coordinator  
Lynn Crews  314-578-0741 
lynn.assumption@gmail.com 
 
 
 

Sunday Pre School 
Denise Hoehne 314.954.3192 

 

Parish Council 
Abvparishcouncil3721 
@gmail.com 

 

School Board 
abvmschoolboard@gmail.com 

Welcome 
Hello,  

Epiphany - An epiphany is an experience of sudden and 
striking realization. Generally, the term is used to describe 
scientific breakthroughs, religious or philosophical discoveries, but it can 
apply in any situation in which an enlightening realization allows a problem 
or situation to be understood from a new and deeper perspective. 
 

 That is a generic definition for the word ‘epiphany’, and it seems an appropriate 
name for our celebration today.  On the feast of the Epiphany we celebrate the 
three magi, or three wise men coming to give honor to this baby, the newborn 
king of the Jews, the Christ or Messiah.  The epiphany of realizing who this baby 
is.  This is traditionally celebrated on January 6th, the 12th day of Christmas, but for 
our convenience we have moved it to the second Sunday after Christmas.  Others 
will open up the timeframe and consider that the Epiphany goes up to the baptism 
by John the Baptist.  This also makes sense since this was when we see Jesus being 
identified for who he is, not just a carpenter’s son, but the Holy Spirit descends 
and God says this is my son.   
 So what does the Feast day of the Epiphany mean to us?  Some would say it is 
the day that you can now, or should now take your Christmas decorations down 
(liturgically it is Christmas up until next Sunday when we celebrate the Baptism of 
the Lord). Others have many customs from different cultures in how they cele-
brate this feast.  I think in most of modern American culture we don’t give it that 
much weight.  I mean Christmas is the big day, the celebration of Christ, God, be-
ing born as man.  Even if they didn’t realize fully who and what this meant back 
then, we do now.  This is why the big celebration is for his actual birth, not when 
the magi came to visit. 
 In some ways I think our culture today needs to put a greater emphasis on the 
Epiphany.  With the great public celebration of Christmas it can be too easy to 
lose the meaning.  By making a bigger emphasis on the Epiphany, we can possibly 
encourage ourselves and others to be open to realize what this really means.  Rec-
ognizing that on God and Mary’s part the birth has taken place, now on our part 
do we understand what this really means?  In our Lenten preparations have we 
gotten to the point where we have made a breakthrough, a discovery, an enlight-
ened realization or at least a somewhat deeper perspective of who Christ is and 
what his birth means to us in our life? 
 While it will depend on the weather outside when some of the Christmas deco-
rations will eventually come down, (even if it is in the 60’s on Christmas Eve you 
never know when we might get an ice or snow storm).  I hope for all of us that 
this has been and continues to be a blessed Christmas Season and we are all open 
to epiphanies from God in our lives. 
 
Peace and Happy New Year,  

Fr. Nick 
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The Assumption Legion of Mary would like to offer the picture of Our Lady of Guadalupe 
to visit your home. Spend a week with the image and let our Mother help her children at their time of need.  For more 
information contact Diane Donnelly (978) 223-8597 or dianedon63@gmail.com  
or Kathy at (314) 308-7332 mikebsr8518@gmail.com. 

 

Holy Family...Pillar of Formation 

“…living the 
truth in love, 

we should 
grow in every 

way into 
Him…from 
whom the 

whole body, 
held and 

joined      
together by 

every        
supporting      
ligament 

brings about 
the body’s 
growth and 
builds itself 

in love.”  

- Ephesians   
4:15-16 

Assumption  
Adoration Chapel 

 

Adoration is available 24/7 in the 
old church by using the code at the 

north transit entrance. 
EXPOSITION on Tuesday begins 
after the 8:00am Mass and through 

Rosary at 6:15 pm,  
followed by  

Perpetual Help Devotions and  
Benediction to close.  

Please sign up at  
assumptionbvm.weadorehim.com. 

 

Are you looking for ways to become more involved  
with parish ministry and school activities?  

Please scan this QR code to take a quick survey in order 
for us to better understand your needs as a parish member. 

  

Should you have any questions, please contact our Service 
and Hospitality Pastoral Planning Commission Chair, 

Brandon Gervais at 214–727-6752 or 
b_gervais@hotmail.com. 

Young Adults 21-40: 

Assumption Blood Drive – Coming in January! 

Assumption Parish will be hosting another blood drive and you are encouraged once again to consider making a dona-
tion of the Gift of Life.  Impact Life will be in the parish hall on Sunday, January 23, 2022, 9:00am – 1:30pm, and we 
look forward to welcoming you there!  If you have not donated blood since November 28, you are eligible to donate at 
this drive.  Donations must be by appointment only to accommodate social distancing.  
 

You may go to www.bloodcenterIMPACT.org  (use sponsor code 9007) to schedule an appointment, or call MVRBC at 
866-448-3253 for assistance in scheduling.  Please visit www.bloodcenter.org for information about COVID-19 proto-
cols relating to blood donations.  Mississippi Valley representative, Terry Deters, is also available to answer any ques-
tions you may have about donating. He can be reached at 314-852-3842.  Parish coordinator, Mary Anne Robinson, can 
also be reached at 636-541-2823 to assist with scheduling. 

NEW MEMBER REGISTRATION NEWS: 
 

We will not have the New Member Registration table set up on Sunday, January 2nd.   
Our next gathering will be on Sunday, February 6th during Hospitality Sunday after the 8am,10am 
and Noon Masses. Please join us at our New Member Registration Table to register for our parish, 
or if you have already registered, please take a moment to stop by to meet our Welcoming Team in 
person so we can answer any questions about our parish or about the many ministries we offer here 
at Assumption. The Welcoming team wishes you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy and 
Blessed New Year.  If you have any questions, please contact Lynn Crews at 314-578-0741 or 
lynn.assumption@gmail.com 
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“For thus says 
the Lord: When 

you call Me, 
and come and 
pray to Me, I 
will listen to 

you.  When you 
look for Me, 
you will find 

Me.  Yes, when 
you seek Me 
with all your 

heart, I will let 
you find Me…”  

 

Jeremiah 
29:10-13 

 
Mass Times/Intentions 
 
 
 
Readings 
 
 
 
Reconciliation 

6:30am Frank Aegan 
8:00am  Jeanne Donovan 
___________________________ 
1st Reading: Jn 3:22—4:6 
Gospel: Mt 4;12-17,23-25 ______        
7:30 - 7:50am Church 
Or by appointment 

MONDAY 01.03.22 

6:30am Patricia Smith 
8:00am Thanksgiving for Special 
Intentions 
___________________________ 
1st Reading: Jn 4:7-10 
Gospel: Mk 6:34-44___________        
7:30 - 7:50am Church 
Or by appointment 

6:30am Patricia Frances Mueller 
8:00am Marie Young 
 
——————————————— 
1st Reading: Jn 4:11-18 
Gospel:  Mk 6:45-52__________ 
7:30 -7:50am Church 
Or by appointment 

WEDNESDAY 01.05.22 

Easy Option for Getting the Assumption Parish Bulletin  
sent to your Email every week! 

 
You can have Assumption Bulletin sent directly to your email!    It’s EASY!   

 
 Go to:  jspaluch.com/BulletinSubscribe.aspx    
 Enter criteria to find Parish by state, city, or zip code and then click on the Search button. 
 Choose parish from list of results by clicking on the green arrow on the left. 
 Complete a simple registration form and SUBMIT.  It’s that easy! 
 
 

 Questions….please call the parish office at 636-240-3721. 

TUESDAY 01.04.22 
Week at a Glance 

 

                 Sunday Preschool Registration Form – 2021/2022  
   

CHILD'S NAME:  __________________________________________         DOB:  _________________  
   

AGE:  ______________      IN KINDERGARTEN?   Yes   or    No  
   

PARENTS' NAME(S):  
_____________________________________________________________________________________  
   

ADDRESS:  
_____________________________________________________________________________________  
   

PHONE # _______________________________CELL #:  _________________________________ 
 

EMAIL:  _________________________________________________________________________  
   
EMERGENCY CONTACT (OTHER THAN PARENT):  _________________________________________     
      
PHONE:  ______________________RELATIONSHIP TO CHILD: ____________________________ 
  
Please list any HEALTH CONCERNS, ALLERGIES, SPECIAL NEEDS, ETC:  

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Assumption Preschool, Sundays during 10 am Mass in the Early Childhood Center.  Drop off begins at 
9:45 am, pick up is at the conclusion of Mass.  Children ages 3-6 welcome!  Children can enter throughout 
the academic year, now through May 1st. Tuition is $40 for the first child and free for additional siblings.  
‘First class Trial’ is welcome. For information please call Denise Hoehne at 314-954-3192 
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Pray the Rosary Before  
Weekend Masses:  

 

Please join us in Church 30 minutes 
before each weekend Mass for the  
Rosary. We gather and pray before 

the Holy Family Statue.   

9:00am  Georgian & Kenneth 
Bochantin 
5:00pm  People of the Parish 
_________________________ 
1st Reading: Jn 5:14-21 
Gospel: Jn 3:22-30 
________________________ 
7:30-7:50am Church 
By appointment 

6:30am Alessandro Astegno 
8:00am Margaret Peters 
__________________________ 
1st Reading: Jn 4:19—5:4 
Gospel: Lk 4:14-22a 
___________________________ 
7:30 - 7:50am Church 
Or by appointment 
 

THURSDAY  01.06.22 
6:30am  Ralph & Shirley Humphries 
8:00am  Lou Bognar 
 
——————————————— 
1st Reading: Jn 5:5-13 
Gospel: Lk 5:12-16 
——————————————— 
7:30-7:50 am Church 
Or by appointment 

FRIDAY  01.07.22 SATURDAY  01.08.22 
8:00am Jaunita Kaltenbach 
10:00am Jim Griesenauer 
12:00pm Michelle Kiely 
5:30pm  Michelle Warren 
____________________________ 
1st Reading: Is 42:1-4,6-7 
2nd Reading: Acts 10:34-38 
Gospel:  Lk 3:15-16,21-22        
——————————————–—————-  
By appointment 

SUNDAY  01.09.22 

 

PRAYER:  
A heart to 

heart with God 
"Our strength 

comes  
from the  

Eucharist" 

St. Francis … Pillar of Prayer 

 
 
Please pray for the repose of the soul of: 

 
 
 

Sr. Rose Rita Orf, CPPS 
Of the Most Precious Blood Community 

 

Edward Kastner 
Husband of Jeanne Kastner 

 

Stephanie Carpenter 
Daughter of Rosanne Tabaska 

 

Ann LaCombe 
Wife of Kelly LaCombe 

PRAY, PRAY, PRAY 
 

This year is the 40th Anniversary of Our Lady, the Blessed Virgin Mary, appearing in Medjugorje.  Our 
Blessed Mother is still giving the visionaries messages every month.  In every message she says, “Pray, 
Pray, Pray.”  We can do this.  Every Tuesday evening, beginning at 6:15pm, Rosary, Perpetual Help  
Devotions, and Benediction with  Fr. Nick or Deacon Richard are held in the Chapel along with Exposition 
of the Blessed Sacrament.  Think about our world situation and then please come to “Pray, Pray, Pray.” 

Epiphany January 6, 2022 – Home Blessing 
One interesting custom for Epiphany is for families to ask God's blessing on our own homes. The 
ritual calls for parents to mark, with blessed chalk, the main entrance door with the initials of the Ma-
gi and a code of the current year. This year's mark will be:   20 + C + M + B + 22  
 

The numbers stand for the year in which the blessing is inscribed (2022). The letters stand for the 
names traditionally given the Magi who found the Christ Child: Caspar, Melchior, and Balthazar. 
They are also an abbreviation for the Latin blessing: Christus mansionem benedicat, or "Christ bless 
this dwelling." Blessed chalk will be available after masses the weekend of January 5/6.  
 

Gather your family at the main entrance to your home. All make the sign of the cross.  
Parent: "Let us praise God, who fills our hearts and homes with peace. Blessed be God forever."  
Family: "Blessed be God forever"  
Parent or reader: (reading from Sacred Scripture) "And behold, the star that they had seen at its rising 
preceded them, until it came and stopped over the place where the child was. They were overjoyed at 
seeing the star, and on entering the house they saw the child with Mary his mother. They prostrated 
themselves and did him homage." Matt 2:10-11  
 

Parent imparts the blessing: "Lord God of heaven and earth, You revealed Your only begotten Son 
to every nation by the guidance of a star. Bless this house and all who inhabit it. Fill them with the 
light of Christ, that their concern for others may reflect Your love. We ask this through Christ, our 
Lord."  
Family: "Amen"  
 

Then the parent sprinkles holy water on those gathered and sprinkles it about the home. 
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FORMATION 
Continuous 
conversion 

of mind and 
heart 

"Following 
Jesus is the 
work of a 
lifetime" 

St. Vincent de Paul … Pillar of Service 

From the  Principal’s  Pen 

Catholic Schools Week is a national celebration of Catholic education and an opportunity to recognize the 
importance, the value, and the contributions of Catholic education to the Church and the world. Catholic Schools Week 

is celebrated during the last week of January. This year, Catholic Schools Week 
will be celebrated from January 30th through February 5th.  Each day during the 
week we remember, recognize, and celebrate all the people that work together to 
bring Catholic education to our parish.   
 

Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary Elementary School, united in Christ 
and guided by the spirit of our Blessed Mother, is rooted in the Gospel message 
of love and acceptance.  In educating the whole person, "Mind, Body, and Spir-
it," we transform each student through the power of faith and knowledge, in-
spiring each to bring Christ to the World. 
 

Throughout the week we will recognize, with gratitude, our former and current 
students, teachers, and families and all members of our faith community that 
have dedicated themselves to ensuring a quality Catholic education for the stu-
dents of Assumption.  You are loved!  

Christmas Carolers at Twin Oaks Senior Living 
Twin Oaks O’Fallon  was built with the belief that those that enter our doors are family. The found-
er Mary Ann Huber had a vision to provide an inviting place for residents to enjoy their friends, 
their families, and their independence. In 1981, Mary Ann’s vision became reality when the doors  
of Twin Oaks O’Fallon opened. 
 

With Twin Oaks being so close to Assumption School, our 8th graders journey about 15 minutes on 
foot to visit seniors during the year, but also to sing Christmas Carols to residents as we approach 
Christmas.  Although unable to go into the facility due to COVID, our students stood outside of the 
building, with the seniors seated as an audience. 
 

The sounds of Christmas cheer came through the voices, as Away in a Manger, O Come All Ye’ 
Faithful, and Rudolph the Red Nosed Reindeer were sung.  The voices echoed throughout the area, 
bringing joy to close-by neighbors as well.   These visits are arranged through Mrs. Joan Ryan (8th 
grade Religion teacher at Assumption) and Mrs. Blattel, who Manages Twin Oaks. 

Thank you for reading about our school! 
Pat Hensley, Principal 
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Have a question?  Contact Becky Whitaker,  
Director of Youth Ministry  

636-240-3721 ext. 243 or becky.assumptionlt@gmail.com   

 

Holy Family...Pillar of Formation 

FOR-
MATION 

Continuous 
conversion 

of mind 
and heart 
"Following 

Jesus is the 
work of a 
lifetime" 

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year!  
 
It has been an incredible semester of fun, faith and community with Life Teen 
and our new EDGE Middle School Youth Ministry. Our Life Teen retreat was 
an incredible time of authentic prayer and community, learning about how the 
Holy Spirit moves in our lives, and connecting our faith to beyond Sunday 
Mass. Our EDGE ministry has been a transformational community for our 7th 
and 8th graders and our core team—it has been beautiful to watch the middle 
schoolers open their hearts to Christ, experienc-
ing the truth that they are loved beyond measure, 
and that they have a place in the Church. 
 

Thank you for your prayers for our middle school youth and teens, 
and know that we are praying for you. The young Church is alive 
and well and we can’t wait to see what God has in store for us in 
2022.  
 

In Christ,  
 

Becky Whitaker  
 

Save the Dates:  
January 9 – Life Teen Kick Off! 
January 11 – Generation Life 
Meeting for all Attendees and 
Chaperones 
January 12 – EDGE Kick Off!  
January 19 – 23 - Generation Life Pro-Life  
         Pilgrimage to Washington, D.C.  
April 8 – 10 - Luke 18 Confirmation Retreat 
July 15-17 – Steubenville Youth Conference 

 

Connect with us on Social Media:  
Instagram: @assumption_life_teen // @assumption_edge 
Facebook: Assumption Life Teen // Assumption EDGE 

150th Anniversary Gray 
Sweatshirts and T-shirts 

Sweatshirts $15 
T-Shirts $10 

 

Available in the Parish Office! 
Adult Sizes only 

FRONT         BACK 
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Please Pray For 

Our Troops 

 

HOSPITALITY: 
Christian  
Kindness  

"We are ALL  
hospitality 
ministers" 

 
Do you have family or 

friend who are currently 
serving in the  

Armed Forces?  
If so, we would like to  
pray for them by name  

as a community!  
To add or remove a name 

from our list, please call the 
parish office,  

636-240-3721.   
Thank you for your  

prayerful support to help 
keep our troops serving  

our country safe!  

Service Members on Our Prayer List: 
 

Christopher Schneider              Son of Shelly and Jim Schneider 
Anthony Horvath                      Nephew of Judy Horvath 
Scott Boatright                          Son of Mary and Don Boatright 
Steve Boatright                          Son of Mary and Don Boatright 
Thomas Townsend                    Grandson of Lorraine Cully 
Shaun Brown D.O.                     Son of Rick and Andrea Wild 
Aaron Davis                                Son of Tammy and Tim Davis 
Jason Jones                                Grandson of Joyce Hunn 
Dustin Hesscamp                       Grandson of Joyce Hunn    
Austen Thomas                          Son of Jeanine Thomas  
Alexander Boden                       Grandson of Bob and Jan Weber 
Christopher Weber                    Grandson of Bob and Jan Weber    
Gabriel Gage                       Nephew of Madeline and Larry Gage 
                                            and Grandson of Julitta Gage  
Alex Struckoff                        Nephew of Keith and Jean Boal 
Connor Smit                          Nephew of Keith and Jean Boal 
Sydney Smith                          Niece of Keith and Jean Boal 
Miranda Gerringer                  Granddaughter of Keith and Jean Boal 
Marissa Johnson                     Great Granddaughter of Ruth Ell 
Michael Pabst                          Son of Cathy and Chuck Pabst 
Garrett Einggeli                      Grandson of John and Sherry Busken 
Robert Rodamaker                 Great Grandson of Clarence Schneider 
Brian Cole                              Grandson of Henrietta Cole 
Calvin Pieper                          Grandson of Howard and Carol Pieper 
Brenden Seibert                      Grandson of Larry and Shirley Boyer 
Ellie Prinster                           Granddaughter of Henry & Norma Prinster 
Caroline Victor                       Granddaughter of Henry & Norma Prinster 
Travis Schalk                          Grandson of Karl Schalk 
Anthony Northway                 Grandson of Mary Lou Becker 
Jeffrey Northway                    Grandson of Mary Lou Becker 
Virginia Brawley                    Granddaughter of Walter and Pat Curtis 
Joseph Gibbons                       Grandson of John and Sharon Gibbons 
Graham Mullin                       Grandson of Norbert and Mary Stoverink 
Jason Nickell                Nephew of Larry & Sue Buehler 
Tanner Swafford                    Grandson of Marilyn Shaffer  
Caleb McDowell              Great Grandson of Larry & Dolores Lantiegne 
Alex Murphy                         Grandson of Larry & Dolores Lanteigne      
Drew Huskey                    Son of Karla & Bret Falkner 
Logan McCummisky            Great Grandson of Arnold & Dottie Becker 
Cody Wade                   Son of Mike & Beth Wade 
Anna Bello     Niece of Tina Cay 
Justin Dimitry    Nephew of Gary & Jan Doerr 

 

 Please NOTE: The parish office will be closed on Monday, January 3rd, in observance of new years Day.    
 
 ALL 2021 Contribution statements will be mailed out by January 31, 2022 (or sooner).   
 If you do not receive your statement, please wait until after February 11th to call the parish office and    

request a statement.   
 
 

Thank you for your generous contributions throughout the year!  
 

May you Find Christ Here . . . May You Bring Christ To The World! 
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Weekly Offertory 
 
Actual Collections 
Budget Target 
Surplus / (Shortfall) 

     7/1/2021 - 12/19/2021 
 

$                889,098 
$      946,500 
$          (57,402) 

We are grateful to you for your presence,  

your participation, and your financial  

support of Assumption Parish. 

Our Gifts to God and Parish 
The Bible Teaches It (Mal 3:10-12) 

We Believe It (Acts 4:32-36) 
God Honors It (Gen 14:18-20) 

TITHING 

 
 

St. Vincent de Paul … Pillar of Service 

        SAVE The date:  Knights  of  Columbus  Fish Fry!    
  February 4th ~ 5:00-7:00pm ~ *Curb Side Pickup Only  

             Call ahead to order:  636-281-9223 or 636-409-1251 
OR order on-line with a credit card:  knights-of-columbus-council-2269.square.site 

  

Meals include delicious: cod, cat fish (or a combo), green beans, coleslaw, potato salad 
and dessert.  $12/meal, $13 if paying with credit card. 

    

You can pay either with a credit card or cash.  H  I  T  P ! … Order ahead on our website or by phone, 
and provide the following: cell phone number, desired time of pickup, catfish, cod or combo meal.  Park in the 

church parking lot across from the Hall  near the requested time of pickup and you will receive a call from K of C 
to come pick up your order on the upper parking lot of the Knights of Columbus Hall.  

 

December 19, 2021 
 

$             35,717 
$               37,000 
$                 (1,283)

“As each one 
has received 

a gift, use it to 
serve one 
another as 
good stew-

ards of God’s 
varied grace.”   

 
- 1 Peter  

4:10 

Loan taken out in 2013 for expansion of our school 
Original Loan                 $ 3,306,127 
Current balance owed              $ 1,290,760 
Monthly payment            $      20,923 
    
 

Last expected payment, August 2026 

January 02, 2022 – Feast of the Holy Family 
SIR 3:2-6, 12-14; PS 128: 1-5; COL 3:12-21 or COL 3:12-17; MT 2:13-15; 19-23 
 

Today, as we continue our celebration of the Christmas season, we focus our attention in a 
special way on the Holy Family. This is a great time to thank God for the gift of family life.  
 

Our first reading, from the Book of Sirach, speaks of the blessings that will come when chil-
dren give honor to their parents — both young children who respect the authority of their 

mothers and fathers, and adult children who lovingly care for older parents. These are the actions and attitudes 
that create an atmosphere of respect, tenderness and unity in the family; all key elements of hospitality. 
 

Our second reading, from St. Paul’s letter to the Colossians, gives still more specific instructions on fostering 
hospitality within our homes. Paul reminds us of our great dignity as “God’s chosen ones, holy and beloved.” 
This applies to every member of the family, from youngest to oldest and all those in between. In the daily 
drudge of family life it is important to remember that each one of us is cherished by God. We are not just fa-
thers, mothers, children, grandparents; we are all also brothers and sisters in Christ.  
 

Paul’s instruction to “put on” compassion, kindness, humility, gentleness, and forbearance towards each other is 
the best possible formula for family hospitality. Paul is reminding us that (especially in the messiness of family 
life) we won’t always feel the feelings of compassion, kindness, and so forth. What can we do? We can “put 
them on” — we can act in ways that a compassionate, kind, humble person would act. This will create a trans-
formative atmosphere of hospitality within the home that will spill out in the family’s interactions with those 
outside the home. 
 

Of course, this is not easy to do. But we can turn to the Holy Family for help. 
Lest we think that the Holy Family is somehow unable to sympathize with our struggles, we see in our Gospel 
passage from Matthew that this Family was certainly not free from trials and stress; quite the contrary. The very 
life of the newborn Jesus was threatened by Herod’s extreme jealousy such that the family had to flee suddenly 
into a foreign land for protection until Herod’s death. Yet Mary and Joseph remained united and ever obedient 
to the leading of the Holy Spirit for direction. Who better to turn to for help and inspiration for our own fami-
lies?                                           
 

Happy feast day to all families living a stewardship way of life!                      
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 BULLETIN NOTICES 
Submit to Parish Office 

(peggy.assumption@yahoo.com) 
by Tuesday 9:00am 

 

WEBSITE: www.assumptionbvm.org 
 

facebook.com/@assumptionmedia 
assumptionparish 

OFFICE INFORMATION 
403 N Main Street, O’Fallon MO 63366 

636.240.3721 Parish Office 
Hours - Mon-Thu 8:00am–4:00pm 

                              Fri 8:00am-3:00pm 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL 
636.272.4758 (Helpline) 

 

ASSUMPTION SCHOOL: 636.240.4474 

PARISH SCHOOL OF RELIGION 
Religious instruction in the Catholic faith. Call 
636.240.1020 for information or to register. 

MINISTRY OF CONSOLATION 
For one-on-one grief support, contact Kris 
Bohn at 636.795.2611, and for information 
regarding our grief support series, which is  
held twice per year, contact Lynn Crews at  
314-578.0741. 

 

Holy Family...Pillar of Formation 

“…living the 
truth in love, 

we should 
grow in every 

way into 
Him…from 
whom the 

whole body, 
held and 

joined      
together by 

every        
supporting      
ligament 

brings about 
the body’s 
growth and 
builds itself 

in love.”  

- Ephesians   
4:15-16 

P  C   Online Giving: It’s easy, convenient, and environmentally friendly! 
 

~ Go to Assumption’s website: assumptionbvm.org 
~ Under Quick Links on the right, click on: Online Giving      
~ Click on: Login/Create an Online Giving Account 
~ Create username and password and keep it in a safe, easily accessible place.  
   (If you forget your username, call Mary Knapp in the parish office.  If you forget your password, you can reset it.) 
~ Follow the prompts for adding your personal information 
~ Click on: New Donation, and then Designation: Sunday/Weekly Offering 
~ Input the amount, frequency, and date of withdrawals. Click Save. 

 You may use your credit card, or draw from checking or savings account 
~ You may also give to the Special Collections through this one account 
~ If you pay your bills through Online Banking, just add Assumption and you may continue to do so.     

 

If you have questions or need additional help, please call Mary Knapp, 636-240-3721, ext. 234. 

WE ARE HIRING…. 
Assumption BVM Administrative Assistant:  Faith Formation Team 
 

The Faith Formation team is currently seeking a fulltime Administrative Assistant to provide support 
to the Director of Religious Education to ensure the efficient delivery of religious education to the 
parish community, specifically Elementary School and PSR programs.  The candidate will report to 
the Director of Religious Education (DRE) and will perform the following functions:  

 Assist the DRE in creating and coordinating meaningful liturgical experiences including masses, 
prayer services, Stations of the Cross in conjunction with the school faculty, PSR catechists, and 
clergy.  

 Help plan and coordinate special events for the school and parish such as retreats, Catholic 
Schools Week, service projects, and family faith formation events. 

 Create and distribute faith formation calendars and materials to the parish community. 

 Create and distribute monthly newsletter for school and PSR families. 

 Maintain sacramental records for Elementary School and PSR students. 

 Help coordinate sacramental liturgies. 

 Provide back-up support to school office personnel, answering phones and greeting parents and 
students as needed.  

Candidates must have:  

 Excellent time management skills and ability to multi-task and prioritize work 

 A willingness to work as a team member 

 Attention to detail and problem solving skills 

 Excellent written and verbal communication skills 

 Strong organizational and planning skills 

 Proficiency in Microsoft Office programs like word, excel, powerpoint and publisher (knowledge 
of G-Suite Applications is a plus) Most importantly, a desire to share the Catholic Faith with parish 
youth creatively and compassionately! 
 

Interested candidates should send letter of interest to Ann Marie Quan at aquan@abvmtech.org  



January 2, 2022 

 

 
 
 
  
CHURCH NAME AND ADDRESS 
  Assumption Church #083750 
  403 N. Main Street 
  O’Fallon, MO 63366 
 
 TELEPHONE 
  636 240-3721 EXT 221 
 
 CONTACT PERSON 
  Peggy Brewer 
 
 SOFTWARE  Adobe X 
  Windows XP 
 
 PRINTER 
  Toshiba e-Studio 4555 
 
 TRANSMISSION TIME 
  Wednesday 4:00 
 
 SUNDAY DATE OF PUBLICATION 
  January 2, 2022 
 
 NUMBER OF PAGES SENT 
  1 THROUGH 13 
 
SPECIAL INSTRUCTIONS 
 
 

Please send  
1200 copies  
of the bulletin!  
 
 
 


